
Delta State University Panhellenic Council  
General Council Minutes 

15 February 2016, Union 306 

 

This meeting was called to order by Vice President Foust at 6:11 p.m. for general meeting 

discussion. 

Members present: Brittany Foust, Connor Keenum, Mary Ashton Fowler, Tayler Peoples, 

Kim Rivera, Kayla Savage, and Jeanna Dacey Wilkes. 

Members absent: Cailon Steward, Lauren Hale, and Emily Thompson 

The Panhellenic Creed was read by the Panhellenic Council. 

Motion to approve Panhellenic Council Minutes for February 8, 2016 minutes by Savage 

with revision of spelling error of Tayler Peoples in February 1, 2016 minutes. Motion 

seconded by Peoples. Minutes were approved by Fowler, Peoples, and Savage 

Delta Delta Delta- Yes 

Kappa Delta- Yes 

Phi Mu- Yes 

There was not a President’s Report. 

In the Vice President’s report, Vice President Foust stated that Alexandra Hamm is no 

longer a member of Phi Mu and Mary Quin, Mary Beth Summers, and Camron Jones are no 

longer members of Delta Delta Delta. Brianna Corley joined Delta Delta Delta through COB 

and Domanique Clark joined Phi Mu through COB!  

There was not a Secretary’s report.  

In the Treasurer’s report, Treasurer Keenum stated that the Panhellenic Council checkbook 

is balanced at $15,417.21 after the deposit of Chapter Members paying dues to Panhellenic 

of $2,650.00  We have $130.19 in cash after $76.95 withdrawn for the purchase of bags and 

tissue paper for the Build-A-Bag fundraiser.  



Correspondences: Phi Mu letter of membership changes was read. Delta Delta Delta letter 

of membership changes was read. 

There was no Committee Report. 

In unfinished business, United Way Philanthropy funds are at $3,925.00 out of $5,000.00. 

78% to our goal. “Build a Bag” fundraiser set for February 15-19. Buyers will pick what 

items they want and we’ll make their bags for them. Council members signed up for time 

slots to work the table. Greek items were priced at $2 for stem glasses, $3 for mugs, $4 for 

picture frames, and $5 for beanie baby animals. After day one of Build-A-Bag sales, we’ve 

raised $62. Don’t forget to work the table at your designated times. Revisions/Corrections 

of the 2016 recruitment rules was discussed—Take back to chapter and get their opinion 

on what they like and don’t like by February 29th  meeting. If nothing is voiced, executive 

will decide. Greek Banquet award criteria was discussed for clarification—take back to 

chapter by next week’s meeting. Possibly awarding specific amount of money along with 

receiving Philanthropy Award was discussed but will vote next meeting to approve amount 

for next years award. 

In new business, the 7th Annual “Which Fork Do I Use?” etiquette class is February 23rd at 

12:15pm in State Room. Donate $100 for 10 PH Council members to attend. Every Council 

member will be in attendance.  

Announcements: 

 Greek Appreciation at the Basketball Game at 5:30 and 7:30pm against University of 

Shorter Hawks—February 18th (this Thursday) 

 AAUW Tech Savvy- STEM conference—February 27th- need volunteers 

 Grammy Museum grand opening-March 3rd-5th  

 Winning the Race Conference- March 28th-29th – need volunteers 

 Tri Delta Dessert-March 23rd 

 Go Green Weekend – April 1st- 3rd. 

 Greek Week is April 4th-8th- pin attire the 4th to honor National Badge Day 

 SEPC is March 31st- April 3rd in Atlanta, GA 

 Kappa Delta Shamrock Golf Tournament- April 9th 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Savage and second by Fowler. 

Delta Delta Delta- Yes 

Kappa Delta- Yes 

Phi Mu- Yes 

This meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m. by Vice President Foust. 

Minutes submitted by Secretary Keenum. 


